
      Hildersham Parish Council
Clerk: Mrs. PM Harper

17 Lewis Crescent, Great Abington, Cambridge CB21 6AG

The Annual Parish Meeting of Hildersham to be held on Tuesday 9th 
May 2023, in Hildersham Village Hall.

Meeting started at 7.20pm

Present: Mark Logan, Rob Clay, Darren Long, David Mercer, John and Henry 
Batchelor, one member of the public and the Clerk.

1. Apologies for absence were received and accepted by the councillors 
unanimously from Billie.

2. Approval of the Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on 10th May 2022 
was unanimous from all councillors.

3. Actions from the last meeting – there were no actions.

4. Report from the Chair of the Parish Council for 2022/23- The 
Chairman Mark Logan had circulated his report to all councillors.  

5. Report from District Councillor and County Councillor Henry 
Batchelor- the report had circulated his report to all councillors. 
Major items included changes along the A1307, including the completion 
of the new crossing at Hildersham being well received. The next project 
was to complete the cycleway towards Linton, while the cycleway project 
to Abington was being revisited due to costs. A temporary road would be 
built to by-pass work being done on the Bartlow crossroads. The 
proposed congestion charge consultation for Cambridge to fund 
additional public transport would be made public in June. Pothole repair 
will be done during warmer weather. Drivers can make a claim for 
damage due to potholes. 

6. Report from District Councillors John Batchelor - the report had 
circulated his report to all councillors.  
There are over 800 Ukrainian refugees are living in the District, getting 
help with housing, with 400 hosted by residents with support from the 
District Council services. More people were still arriving.
David Mercer asked for the District Councillors’ support as there had 
been no reply about the Back Road LHI bid, despite 3 emails to Josh and 
Bradley.  The more complex bids were to be assessed this week. 



Councillors explained that more complex bids entrance should have been 
invited by Martin Meehan to present their case at a meeting. Email would 
have come from: localproject@scambs.gov.uk.

7. Report from Hildersham Village Hall Trust -the report had 
circulated his report to all councillors.  

8. Report from Hildersham Field Garden and allotment Trust- no 
report received.  

The meeting closed at 7.27pm
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